PROFESSOR ENGLERT INSTALLED

"My 55 Years with the Old Testament", highlighted the proceedings in which Dr. Donald M. C. Englert was duly installed in the Paul H. and Grace L. Stern Professorship of Old Testament Studies. The warmth of the occasion filled the normally chilly Chapel with a cheerful glow as our community swelled to fill Santee to capacity and beyond for this celebration. "Doc" Englert's inimitable style blended with his formidable memory for jokes and anecdotes leaving this listener wholly awed and inspired. I hope I reflect the feelings of the entire community when I congratulate Professor Englert for the commendable job he has done in contributing so much to the wealth of Lancaster Theological Seminary through his life and work.

DLM

WEEKLY APPEAL

As you all may well know, our beloved Sports Editor, Nort, has become so widely published, and his work is in so great a demand, that he no longer has the amount of time to contribute in the form of a weekly column. (How soon we forget our roots). Still, we must bear up under the weight of this loss and move into the new decade bolstered in the faith that...the paper will be delivered! We need help. I just know that out there in this constituency is a latent sportswriter just butsting with talent waiting to be recognized. Okay, so maybe sports isn't your scene, we know that there are other talents to be shared in print--art, poetry, special interests, pet peeves, gossip (but only mildy scandalous), love letters, spirituality, theology (whatever that is), or anything else you have the nerve to print and sign. DEADLINE this semester is noon Thursday. We will be typing on Thursday afternoons, and we will not turn away assistants-typists in particular--look us up either in the Seminarian room (first floor of the library) or in the Workroom on the second floor of the library.

WELCOME

To the new year: may we all share and grow through this year and those to follow.

To the new students: May you find this resting place in your spiritual journey fulfilling, stimulating and enriching as you e nter into the training provided here.

To the returning students: May ou move toward fuller understanding of your place in this community and beyond as your career goal approaches reality.

To the professors: May your guidance increase in us that wisdom and knowledge which we seek.

To Narie and Marc: We're glad vou're back.

POT LUCK EXTRAVAGANZA IV

Indeed yes, yes indeed, Tuesday February 12 at (note this change!) 6:15 pm, we shall once more enter into raucous community one with another over the dinner table. Come when you can, leave when you have to, your presence is integral to AGTHBA (a good time had by all) What should I wear, you may ask... Don't. What should I bring? Now we're getting to the meat of the issue. If your last name begins with:

A = E veggies F-- K salad

L -R dessert

S - Z main dish

Trade- offs are inevitable, but remember- NEGOTIATE! People in Richards please come- bring chips, pretzels or a buck for some drinks your situation is understood and empathized with.

Ron Parks

ATTENTION ALL DUMMIES:

Anyone in Seminary Community interested in starting a social Bridge Club (not cut throat - not London) to meet once a month contact Bill or Geri La Salle.

6 No Trump

To my friend

Thank you, love

Jennifer Lynn

Next week the rest of this page and the following two pages will be brimming with literary works of the most elegant and extraordinary, would you believe fine and dandy... how about just plain and ordinary. At any rate, believe me you'll get your money's worth, even at this rate of inflation.

